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CALENDAR

February
11........PAC Meeting; 6:30
18........Fun Lunch
20........Non Instructional Day;

students do not attend school
23........Grade 4 and 5 students to the

symphony, at UVIC
27........Popcorn Day
27........North Zone Basketball Jamboree
27........Family Dance; 6-8:30; details below

March
3..........Performing Artists:

Story Theatre Company; 9:00
4..........Swim Meet; Commonwealth Pool;

12:00-2:30
4..........PAC Meeting; 6:30
6..........Last Day of Second Term
9-20... .Spring Break
23........First Day of Third Term

April
1..........1:48 Dismissal, to facilitate

Home/School communication
3..........Good Friday - Stat. Holiday
6..........Easter Monday - Stat. Holiday
8..........PAC Meeting; 6:30
15........Fun Lunch
15........Cross Country Meet; 3:30
22........Cross Country Meet; 3:30
23........Movie Night; details to follow
24........Non Instructional Day;

students do not attend school
29........Cross Country Meet; 3:30

May
1..........Popcorn Day
4..........Non Instructional Day;

students do not attend school
6..........Gr 5 orientation visit to Bayside
7..........Gr 5 orientation visit to North Saanich
13........Fun Lunch
13........PAC Meeting; 6:30
18........Victoria Day - Stat. Holiday
23........Bottle Drive; PLEASE SAVE

YOUR BOTTLES&CANS!
29........Popcorn Day

June
9..........North Zone Field Events, for Gr. 3-5 
11........District Track Meet, for Grades 3-5;

at UVIC 
12........Spring Fair
17........PAC Meeting
19........Fun Day (morning)
22-24. .Intermediate Camp at Camp Pringle
25........Final Assembly; 10:00

FEBRUARY 2015 NEWSLETTER

Bouquets to:
• all of the families who have completed the Family Literacy Day 

Family Motto “homework!”  Thanks to Ms. McManus for initiating this
activity!  We hope you get a chance to check out the 
Mottos/Drawings displayed throughout our hall – when you come 
to the Family Dance on the 27th, if not before!

• Ms. McManus and Mrs. Monette, for all of their efforts with the Home 
Reading program!  Please encourage your child to read daily!  
Research shows that ensuring that reading occurs regularly is one
of the most important ways to support a child's success in school!

• The PAC for another successful Bottle Drive!  Thanks to all who 
volunteered their time and/or dropped off bottles!  The class that 
brought in the most bottles and won the pizza lunch was Mrs. 
Rose's class!  It sure was close!  We had a lot of classes in the running
right up until the end of the day.  The class who had the most 
participation and won the Cookie Day was Ms. Collett/Ms. Shaw's 
class!  An honourable mention goes to Kyle Cowperthwaite, who 
worked tirelessly bagging and sorting bottles. Thanks Kyle for all your 
hard work and winning your class the Cookie Day!

• Ms. Fawkes, for all of her efforts in coordinating the P.E. Enhancements
for our intermediate classes!

• Ms. Collett, for arranging several great field trip opportunities for our 
Grades 3-5 students!

• Mrs. Manning, Ms. Bailey and Mr. Williams, for a successful Ready, 
Set, Learn! Open House, for children aged 3- 4 and their families!

• ArtsReach, for the excellent workshops they have done with several 
classes at our school again this year and to the Victoria Art Gallery for 
their “Artists in the School” sessions:  Up After Dark and Adventures 
in Surrealism.

• Joe Halasz, for building the bridges to enhance our stream area!
• Kathy Mikkelsen, for keeping our Lost and Found under control!
• Molly Glesby, for revitalizing the PAC Bulletin Board!

Family Dance
Our PAC is planning a Family Dance for Friday, February 27th and you will
want to join in the fun!  The dance will be from 6:00 to 8:30 and has a western
theme this year!  Volunteers are needed; you can sign up using the link on the
KELSET website or on the PAC Bulletin Board, near the office.  Check out the
links on our website to learn some line dances as a family, to add to your
enjoyment at the dance!
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Kindergarten Registration
Kindergarten registration was held last week, with 
lots of students and parents eagerly anticipating the 
coming school year!  Further registrations now must 
occur at the School Board Office.

Foundation Skills Assessments
Our Grade Four students have been completing 
Foundation Skills Assessments for Reading, Writing 
and Numeracy over the past three weeks, as part of 
the provincial assessment initiative.

Report Cards
Mid-year report cards will be issued between March 
4th and April 2nd this year, as per District guidelines.  
Individual teachers will complete and distribute their 
report cards at times that work best for them, based 
on unit completion, personal schedules, etc.

Grade Five Transition
Plans are underway to help ensure that our Grade 
Five students have a successful transition to middle 
school.  Students will do orientation visits at Bayside 
Middle School on May 6th, North Saanich on May 7th 
and an administrator and some leadership students 
will visit our school to meet with their future students 
on May 20th.  A Grade Five Parent Information Night 
will be held on May 7th (7:00) at North Saanich and 
on May 28th (7:00) at Bayside.  Teachers and 
administrators from the various schools will be 
meeting and sharing information about students and 
parents will have an opportunity to provide input 
about their child to their new administrators and 
teachers.

Recent Happenings
• Lots of exciting learning has been 

occurring over the second term; the middle 
term of the year often sees students making 
considerable progress, as routines are well 
established, skills are consolidated and 
exciting units of instruction are underway.

• Intermediate classes have enjoyed exciting 
field trips to the Royal British Columbia 
Museum to particiapte in a program called 
Nature Through the Lens that used the 
photoraphs from the National Geographic 
Wildlife Photographer of the Year Exhibition.

• several classes of students have been enjoying
the use of our new half class set of ipads, 
using apps to assist them with writing and 
numeracy skill development.  The students 
have learned to use Story Creator, Story Writer
and Trading Cards to show their learning about
literacy and stories.  They have also taken 
photos and used Screen Casting apps to show 

their learning.  The students are highly 
engaged when they are using the ipads!

• Intermediate classes have been enjoying 
karate lessons at Puckett's Noble House of 
Karate as part of their P.E. Enhancement 
activities.

• February and Valentine's Day has seen a 
variety of wonderful art work and a focus on 
friendship, kindness and compassion.

• Primary classes have been developing 
number sense as we reach our 100th day of 
school!

• Primary classes are enjoying many new 
“levelled books” as part of a major purchase 
this year, to allow “just right” books for 
reading instruction and practise.

• Intermediate students are off to a great start 
reflecting about their reading on the Saanich 
Reading Club ELLG (SD63 Social Network).  
The purpose of this ELLG is to teach students 
how to use an online academic forum to 
respond to select fiction and non-fiction titles.   
To access the network, students go to the 
Language Arts section of the Library Commons
page off the KELSET homepage.  This can be 
done from home or school.  Mrs. McManus 
encourages ALL intermediate students to post 
at least once.  Those who read and reflect on 5
fiction or 5 non-fiction titles (or both) will be 
invited to a year end wrap-up.

Websites to Support Student Learning:
Don't forget to access the various learning activities 
and resources found in the “Student Links” on the 
KELSET website, as there are many opportunities to 
reinforce and extend skills – reading, writing, 
numeracy, research and more! There are a large 
variety of sites to choose from. 

EXTRA CURRICULAR - Currently, students have 
the opportunity to enjoy:

• Swim Club (Grades 3-5); Thursdays after 
school; Thank you to coaches Ms. MacKinnon, 
Mrs. Trottier, Mme St. Amand and Mrs. 
Doehring!

• Basketball (Grades 4 & 5); Tuesdays and 
Thursdays at lunch time; Thank you to coaches
Mrs. Postlethwaite, Mrs. McKamey and Mr. 
Whalen!

• Dance Club (Grades 4 & 5); Wednesday at 
lunch; Thanks to sponsors Ms. Ashcroft, Ms. 
McManus and Ms. Dupree and special guest 
instructor, Lesley Arnold!

• Lego Club; Thanks to sponsor Ms. Willock!
• Cross Country will begin late February or Early 

March for grades 3-5 students.



COMMUNITY INFORMATION

News from the Greater Victoria Public Library
Winter/Spring 2015
Spring Break and Pro-D Day Fun!
Looking for something fun to do?  The Greater 
Victoria Public Library offers programs for every 
interest including storytelling with Magiddah 
Shoshana Litman, a ‘Gruffalo’ puppet play, storytime 
with the Snow Queen, learn how to make an 
electronic clicking bug, go on a stamp scavenger 
hunt, get creative with Lego, learn about the Chinese
zodiac’s year of the sheep and much more.  Register
online at gvpl.ca or call 250-940-GVPL (4875) for 
more information.

Free Comic Book Day, 9am-noon, Saturday May 2
at Central Branch
Drop-in to get your free comic and more!  Dress up 
as your favourite comic character, enter to win 
awesome stuff, and check out the library's selection 
of comics, manga and graphic novels.  A free comic 
for everyone, or two if you dress up - while supplies 
last.  Registration not required.

All programs are free.  For a full listing of all library 
programs, visit gvpl.ca and register online.
Would you or a colleague like to receive this 
information directly? Email children@gvpl.ca to be 
added to our distribution list.
Find us on twitter @gvpl and Facebook 
/greatervictoriapubliclibrary

Peninsula Soccer Association, has a Spring
Soccer Program.

This years program will take place Tuesday nights at
Iroquois Park from April 14 - June 2.
Registration information will be posted in early 
February on the Peninsula Soccer Website’s 
homepage at http://www.peninsulasoccer.ca/ 

 SAFE ARRIVAL PROGRAM

please email 

kelsetsafearrival@sd63.bc.ca

or call 250-655-1194

if your child will be absent or late.
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